TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

OCTOBER 11, 2015

MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, October 10, 2015

8:15 AM The Unborn

5:00 PM Rose Capriolo, Andrew Conti Sunday, October 11, 2015 7:30 AM Daniel Tana, Matthew Joseph Pineault 9:00 AM Dominick Gadaleta, Mary Ellen Downey

11:00 AM Marie Connelly, Pasquale LaMonaca
Monday, October 12, 2015
8:15 AM Sr. Anne Donnelly
Tuesday, October 13, 2015 Residay, October 13, 2013
8:15 AM Sanctity of Life
Wednesday, October 14, 2015
8:15 AM Fran Schor, Jannie Fraioli
Thursday October 15, 2015
8:15 AM Vocations

8:15 AM Vocations Friday, October 16, 2015

Saturday, October 17, 2015
8:15 AM Nicholas Carone
Saturday, October 17, 2015
8:15 AM Frank Donnelly (1st Anniv.),
Catherine Poncet (Spec. Int.)
5:00 PM Frank Donnelly (1st Anniv.), Russell Boles

Sunday, October 18, 2015 Sandra Fitzgerald Oscar Torres, Eris DeVito 7:30 AM 9:00 AM 11:00 AM John Eagan, Jackson Babcock

CELEBRANTS FOR OCTOBER 17[™] & 18[™], 2015

Msgr. John J. Carroll Rev. Henry Schreitmueller 5:00 PM 7:30 AM 9:00 AM Rev. Edward G. Lambro 11:00 AM Rev. Lukasz Iwanczyk 9:00 AM

PROCLAIMER OF THE WORD

Saturday, October 17, 2015

Saturday, October 17, 2013
Sunday, October 18, 2015
7:30 AM Peggy Tana
9:00 AM Frances DellaPenna, Lynn Sullivan

11:00 AM Bob & Pam Smith

EUCHARISTIC MINISTER SCHEDULE

Saturday, October 17, 2015

Debbie Boniface, Denise Hatch, John Lekek, Patrice Leavenworth, Sue Pontidis, Sue Urban 5:00 PM

Sunday, October 18, 2015

7:30 AM Paul Pineda

Brian & Grace Davin, Charles Groeschke, Stephen Marchiano, Bill O'Brien, JoAnn Richardi 9:00 AM

Yesenia Cohen, Molly Faith Gregoire, Mary Jane Hojell, Maria Izurieta, Chris McLaughlin, and Katherine Missbrenner 11:00 AM

ALTAR SERVERS

Saturday, October 17, 2015

5:00 PM Thomas Hatch, Server Needed

Sunday, October 18, 2015 9:00 AM Servers Needed

11:00 AM Nicky Savastano, Servers Needed

CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD

Sunday, October 18, 2015 Patricia Abderhalden

Teenagers or adults are needed for the Children's Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) at the 9am Mass. Email Katie Shrope at katyvet@optonline.net.

For those who have been called home to Christ we pray especially for Rev. Msgr. Thomas Coletta who died on Sunday.

ALL SOULS ENVELOPES

You may place your envelope with the names of your deceased relatives and friends in the basket so marked in the narthex. They will be prayed for at all the November Masses.

STEWARDSHIP A WAY OF LIFE TITHING, GOD'S PLAN FOR GIVING

Last Week: \$14,988.00 Last Year: \$14,215.00

Attendance: 872 Thank You!

Pastor's Gratitude: "I am grateful to all those parents who registered their 9th and 10th graders for the Confirmation program. If you haven't done so or you know of someone who did not register, please contact Grace Davin 973-283-1212. Thank you.

Parishioner's Response: "Although the 11am Mass last Sunday was longer than usual it was well worth hearing the talk by the client of Straight and Narrow. My son and his friend couldn't stop talking about it."

MISSION SUNDAY

Next Sunday the second collection is for the Missions of the World. Bishop Rodimer will offer the Diocesan Mission Mass at St. Gerard's Church in Paterson, 12noon.

SEVERAL SOURCES SHELTER - THIS WEEKEND October 10 & 11th - Please welcome representatives from Several Sources Shelter who will speak at Masses this weekend. They ask for your financial assistance which can help save the life of a child. Please assist with their work; your generosity is most appreciated.

SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK

On Sunday, October 18, we will celebrate the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick at the 11:00 Mass. Anyone who is suffering from a serious or chronic illness or physical impairment is invited to receive this sacrament. We ask those who would like to be anointed to sit at the end of a pew.

SILVER AND GOLD WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS

Couples, were you married in 1965 or 1990? You are warmly invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Paterson. Bishop Serratelli will be the main celebrant at Mass at St. Mary's Church, Denville on Sunday Nov. 8 at 4pm. Arrangements may be made by contacting the parish office and will be accepted through Mon., Oct. 26. Info will be sent from the Office of Family Life once your registration has been processed. Congratulations on this joyous occasion!

WILL YOU JOIN OLM'S 2015 CROP WALK TEAM?

The 2015 CROP Walk is on Sunday, October 25th. Registration will be at 1:00 pm in St. Joseph's Church Hall in Lincoln Park on Comly Road. The walk begins at 1:30 pm. Please consider participating in this enjoyable event. Signing the for the walk appropriate walkers or making dentitions will up for the walk, sponsoring walkers or making donations will start October 17th and 18th in the narthex of the church after all Masses

PRO-LIFE CORNER

40 Days for Life, a 40-day peaceful vigil of prayer, fasting and community outreach, runs September 23 – November 1. We pray the Rosary across the street from a high-volume abortion facility at 396 Bloomfield Avenue in Montclair. Please contact Ellen DeLello at 973-632-8338 for more Information. We encourage you to join us.



We pray especially for our parishioners, relatives and friends.

Charlotte Alvino Rita Carpentiere Manuel Castro Henry Catalano Ben Cauz Karen Davis

Eric Haubrich Julio Izurieta Kenneth Murski Nicholas Neill Briana O'Connor Lee Paterno

Beatrice Forgione Joseph Hammond Juanita Russell

Sean Smith

GIVING 100%

In this well known gospel, Jesus challenges you to recognize the possessions you love and care about more than God. What keeps you from giving 100% of yourself to the one who loves you unconditionally? What do you trust and cling to in place of our Lord? Nothing is concealed from His gaze, for even the thoughts of your hearts are exposed and each of us must render an account of our lives to the one who loves us. What excuse will you give when your time comes? Jesus Christ gives you a personal invitation to give up whatever keeps you from following Him, in order to live fully in Christ. The rich young man was a good person following and keeping all the commandments, but Jesus tells him "you are still lacking; sell all you have and follow me". As good people we must heed Christ's call. Where are you lacking and what are are you willing to let go of to live fully in Christ? Want to know more? Join us at RCIA every Thursday at 7pm in the Parish House. For info call Msgr. Carroll, 973-838-6838 or Carroll, 973-838-6838. Carol Mangani, 973-283-2218.

Date Topic

Types of Prayer & Humility October 15 October 22 Holy Orders

Presenter

Andrea Ciao Fr. Lukasz



YOUTH & YOUNG ADULTS



Interested in going on Search-Nov. 20-22nd? All Juniors & Seniors are welcome to attend. For more information and to obtain a candidate form, contact youth ministry.

Contact Information:

Youth Ministry-youthministry@olmchurch.org Confirmation-youth@olmchurch.org

RELIGIOUS 🕆 EDUCATION

1st Reconciliation Summer and Winter Programs – **Save the date**, **Reconciliation Retreat Day** - **Sat. 10/17, 9:30am-12noon**. A parent and the child need to attend. Look in the mail for the 1st Eucharist Preference Forms. Get them back to our office as soon as you can, no later than Oct. 19th. Any questions call 973.838.0567 or email reled@olmchurch.org.

EVA'S VILLAGE SOCCER CAMP

If you would like to help run a soccer camp at Eva's Village please contact Liz Matthews or Grace Blazina. The camp will be held for one week during the summer. More details such as specific dates and times will be decided by the Eva's Village staff. If you have any questions you may call 973.523.6220 ext. 248 or email either Grace grace.blazina@mcvts.org or Liz Liz.Matthews@evasvillage.org

THANK YOU

From The Father English Food Pantry
Thank you to all who donated food to the Catholic Charities-Fr.
English Food Pantry on Sept. 27th. The food pantry had to turn
away 40 families a few weeks ago, but last week they were able to meet the need, in part because of the large amount of food collected at OLM. The next **4Get-Me-Not Sunday is October 25th.** Your donations truly meet a desperate need.



THE KNIGHTS CORNER

Knights of Columbus Council 14493 News



All Catholic men in the Parish are welcome to join the Knights. Contact Dave Puccia or Mike D'Amelio

Dave Puccia. Grand Knight: 973-492-2774 Mike D'Amelio, Deputy Grand Knight: 973-800-4915

10/14: Officers at 7:15pm, Business Mtg. 8pm - Ryan Rm 10/17: Oktoberfest/Comedy Night

10/28: Social meeting at 8pm in the Ryan Room



TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

First Reading: Wisdom 7:7-11

This poem discusses how the spirit of wisdom is far more beautiful than any riches could be. All gold is no more than sand when compared to the importance of wisdom, which often leads people to the other good things in life.

Second Reading: Hebrews 4:12-13

God's perception of people is called "sharper than any two-edged sword." God is able to know the thoughts and feelings of all his people. We can hide nothing from him, and will need to account for all he has seen in us.

Gospel: Mark 10:17-30

A man asks Jesus how he can share in everlasting life. Jesus tells him to sell his possessions and travel with them. The man refuses and Jesus tells his disciples how difficult it is for a rich person to enter heaven if they are too concerned with their possessions. The disciples remind Jesus that they gave up everything for him, but he assures them they will be rewarded, with everlasting life.

0 **/** M

adies Guild_

Have fun & help others... Join the Ladies Guild!

Annual Raffle

Next meeting is Monday, Oct. 12th - 7:30pm Ryan Room - Please join us!

For more info or if you need a ride, contact Julie Puccia.

Tickets on sale NOW for the 2015/2016 Raffle!! You can't win it...if you aren't in it!

BIRTH PARENTS MUST TAKE ACTION TO PRESERVE THEIR PRIVACY

The Catholic Church in New Jersey has provided many years of adoption services. The Church promised to honor the privacy of birth parents and adoptees. That promise of privacy also was assured by law and affirmed by the State Superior Court. Those promises can no longer be kept. On May 27, 2014, a new law took effect that will allow adoptees and certain relatives to request and obtain the names of their biological parents beginning **January 1**, **2017**. Any birth parents who wish to preserve their privacy must submit a **Redaction Request Form** to the New Jersey Department of Health no later than **December 31, 2016**. By filing this form, birth parents will be able to keep their names off any documents provided by the State to adoptees or anyone else. The State made the **Redaction Request Form** public on August 3, 2015. The form can be downloaded at http://nj.gov/health/forms/reg-36c.pdf If you know a person who placed a child in adoption, please tell them that if they do not file a *Redaction Request Form*, their name and other information could be given to the adoptee. Anyone needing assistance can call a HELPLINE AT **609-989-**48Ó9.



Good friends, food and fun...Sat. Oct. 17th - 7 p.m. school auditorium. Enjoy authentic German food (served by Schwinds Marketplace), Oktoberfest beer crafted by Ramstein brewery, Professional Comedian Mike Marino, and an Om-pa-pa band. Tickets are \$30. Call David Puccia at 973-694-1955 to reserve seats. Proceeds support local families in need.



Pope Francis will open a Holy Year dedicated to the theme of God's Divine Mercy on Dec. 8^{th} , 2015, which is the of the Solemnity *Immaculate* Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary. It will end one year later on the Solemnity of Jesus Christ the King. Pope Francis has and will continue to speak about the mercy of God, especially during the holy year. Holy years ordinarily occur every fifty The last one was in 2000, years. however, Pope Francis believes that God's mercy is so important for people to understand and appreciate that he has dedicated an entire year as a Holy Year of God's Mercy. Pope Francis invites all Catholics to take advantage of the graces available during a holy year and to seek his forgiveness of our sins especially if it has been a long time since we received it through the Sacrament Divine Mercy, Reconciliation.

PARISH RETREAT

NOVEMBER 1ST – 3RD

GOD'S MERCY

God's mercy is reflected in so many ways in creation, the Sacraments and in and between human beings. We only need to become more aware of God's mercy in the world around us and most especially in ourselves.

Fr. Ronan Murphy will give the homily at all Masses on Oct. 31st & Nov. 1st

- Sun., Nov. 1st 7:30pm Evening Prayer & Topic* "How many times must I forgive?"
- Mon., Nov. 2nd- 9:00am Morning Mass in the Church & Topic* "Our Lady of Mercy, Refuge of Sinners"
- Mon., Nov. 2nd 7:30pm
 Mass of Memories and Topic*
 "Our Lady of Mercy, Refuge of Sinners"
- ❖ Tues., Nov. 3rd 9:00am Morning Mass in the Church & Topic* "His Mercy is Divine"
- ❖ Tues., Nov. 3rd 7:30pm
- Evening Prayer & Topic "His Mercy is Divine"

Concluding with refreshments

*The Sacrament of Reconciliation available.

THE PRESENTER: Fr. Ronan Murphy from Dublin is a priest of the Diocese of Camden. Ordained a priest, on May 13th in the Jubilee year 2000, which was the memorial of Our Lady of Fatima, he has served as a parochial vicar in several parishes and has given missions and conferences in many countries. Presently, he is chaplain to a Carmelite Monastery in New York. He has also given retreats for the Marian Movement of Priests.

Matthew 6:7 "Blessed are the merciful for they shall receive mercy."